

## Oh come, let us worship and bow down; Let us kneel before God, our maker. Psalm 95:6

Dear Members of the Trinity Family,

Even in the chaos of pandemic life, Sunday is still my favorite day of the week. Worshipping and celebrating communion with our family of faith is always the highlight of my week. This is especially true now when my ability to see and be near you is significantly compromised. Please join the Trinity family on Sunday at 10:00 am for online worship. Make space and time in your life for this time of prayer, praise, and peace. I invite you to gather bread (and wine if it is available to you) for your home celebration of communion. The bulletin and information about supporting Trinity's ministry can be found at www.trinitylutheran.ws. Your gifts to support this ministry God has given us is especially important in these days. Please consider making a gift to support Trinity's ministry. Zoom links for Coffee and Conversation as well as a class for adults and elementary-aged children can be found at the bottom of this email.

In order to provide some time away for Trinity's worship staff, there will not be a Wednesday evening service on July 1. My family has become accustomed to worshipping on Wednesdays at 6:00. Our plan is to re-watch one of the previous Wednesday services on the evening of July 1. Mid-week Wednesday worship services will resume on July 8 and continue each week during July.

Next Saturday, July 4, all are invited to come to the red canopy door at Trinity between 11:30 and 12:15 to receive several small loaves of home-baked communion bread for your use during our home communion celebrations throughout July. Also, on this day, all are invited and encouraged to support Trinity's feeding ministries by donating non-perishable food items. During the summer months Trinity is providing food boxes each week for twelve neighborhood families as well as food support for our neighbors at Towers East. Items of special need include:

- **Peanut Butter**
- Pasta
- Spaghetti Sauce
- Dried Beans
- Rice
- **Canned Fruit**
- **Canned Vegetables**
- **Canned Meat**
- Individually Packaged snack items
- **Toilet Paper**







Other items will be happily received. If you are unable to participate on Saturday, July 4, please bring your donations to the Church Office anytime Monday through Friday from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm.

My thanks to you for all the ways you are supporting our life together at Trinity. May God surround and fill you with peace and hope this day.

Peace, love, and joy, Pastor Susan Crowell